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First English 
News

From the Desk of Pastor Jeff 
Let Your Light Shine 
The worship service for my installation was an amazing 
experience.  There was a great deal of light shining!  I 
felt blessed to have my family participate in the worship 
service and I was moved by the messages from Bishop 
Jim Justman and Pastor Joy Mortensen-Wiebe from the 
synod office.  Further, I am grateful to all whose light 
shined.  Thanks to those who assisted in worship:  Pas-
tor Mary, visiting pastors, Lou Chicquette, Council Chair 
Steve Ford, Call Committee members serving as greet-
ers, ushers,  the one who gifted altar flowers, musicians 
representing First English’s rich variety of worship ex-
periences, and to every worshiper who lit a candle.  

Thanks for the food - at both the supper and the recep-
tion - and all whose hands provided hospitality.  And a 
special thanks to the congregation’s staff whose behind-
the-scene efforts helped make everything flow smoothly. 
My heart felt deeply blessed that evening, and it felt 
doubly blessed when Council presented a liturgical 
cross - created by artist David Badman - on behalf of the 
congregation the next evening.  
   
You are the light of the world, Jesus says.  You are like a 
city built on a hill; First English Lutheran Church cannot 
and will not be hid.  I look forward to a grace-filled fu-
ture in which Jesus lights our candles and sends us forth 
to shine in the world. 

                                      ~Pastor Jeff 



First English 
Lutheran Church 

Website: www.felc.com 
Email: felc@felc.com 
 
Downtown Site 
Corner of North & Drew streets 
Phone 920-733-2303 
Service Times:  
Sunday 8, 9:15 & 10:30 a.m. 
 
North Site 
Corner of Broadway & Ballard Road 
Phone 920-882-7942 
Service Times:  
Sunday 8:30 and 10:30 a.m. 
 

Echoes  
Phone 920-882-8172 
 

First English Pastoral Staff 
Jeff Tengesdal        jtengesdal@felc.com 
 
Mary Bauer             mbauer@felc.com 
 

First English Support Staff 
Paul Barth               pbarth@felc.com 
 
Anita Damon            adamon@felc.com 
 
J.R. Grawe                       jrgrawe@yahoo.com 
 
Donna Haberland      dhaberland@felc.com 

 
Kathy Hoffman                   echoes@felc.com 
 
Kristy Howard           khoward@felc.com 

 
Meri Hujet              mhujet@felc.com 
 
Jean Monson           jmonson@felc.com 
 
Andy Moscinski       amoscinski@felc.com 
 
Cindi Schwab           cschwab@felc.com 
 
Brenda Smongeski     bsmongeski@felc.com 
 
Yvette Woerishofer   ywoerishofer@felc.com 
 
Newsletter Deadline:  Newsletter Deadline:  Newsletter Deadline:  Newsletter Deadline:  All submissions for the 
April issue must be emailed to 
felc@felc.com by noon on Wednesday, 
Mar. 16.  
 
Special thanks to all those who Special thanks to all those who Special thanks to all those who Special thanks to all those who     
contributed photos to this contributed photos to this contributed photos to this contributed photos to this     
newsletter.newsletter.newsletter.newsletter.    
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“Make an Impact” Event a Success 
On Saturday, February 26 from 6-9 p.m. First English held the “Make an Im-
pact” auction event at the OuterEdge Stage, and the evening was a huge suc-
cess (despite some unexpected nasty weather). This truly was an evening of 
Celebration, Fellowship and Fundraising, with the goal of raising $20,000 for 
the Summer Ministry of First English being met and exceeded.  There was an 
energy in the air that was felt by all who attended.  The venue was beautiful, 
the musicians incredible, and the conversation flowing all around.   The auc-
tion, raffle and “for sale” items numbered over a hundred and there truly was 
something for everyone.     
 
Congratulations to the Raffle Winners who are as follows:  Downtown Apple-
ton Package: Kevin Hartz; YMCA Membership: Whitney Moscinski; Chamilia 
Bracelet: Abbey DesRochers; Ten Bird Pheasant Hunt: George Gosz; Apple 
iPad: Kathy Boettcher; 42” Plasma TV: Jessica Voss. 
 
A huge thank you to ALL who participated in any way with the event– donat-
ing, bidding, baking, buying, helping, and most importantly, supporting the 
Summer Ministry of First English.  You truly did “Make an Impact!” 

A special thank you to Thrivent Financial A special thank you to Thrivent Financial A special thank you to Thrivent Financial A special thank you to Thrivent Financial 
for Lutherans for their support in so many for Lutherans for their support in so many for Lutherans for their support in so many for Lutherans for their support in so many 
ways with the “Make an Impact” event . ways with the “Make an Impact” event . ways with the “Make an Impact” event . ways with the “Make an Impact” event .     
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From a First English Member 
On Sunday, January 23, I had the wonderful privilege of 
seeing and hearing our FELC Bucket Band and Sera-
phim Choir perform at the Spirit Garage Worship Service  
in Minneapolis.  Following their performance I was also 
invited to return to Appleton with the Seraphim  on 
their bus.  These young people could not have been 
more thoughtful and welcoming to this senior member 
who was “crashing,” really, their bus ride. 
 

Though I missed the Choir’s 8 a.m. performance at Beth-
lehem Lutheran Church in Minneapolis, the rest of the 
day was one of joy and inspiration for me. 
 

Each Sunday morning, the Spirit Garage,  located in a 
downtown Minneapolis theater, becomes an  ELCA 
place of worship and warmth and special caring for peo-
ple of all backgrounds and nationalities as well as the 
homeless and street people.  Our Bucket Band’s  “Call to 
Worship” was incredible and exciting.  Our Seraphim 
Choir was awesome as they always are.  On this Sunday, 
however, as they sang “We Are Marching in the Light of 
God,” in two languages,  the inspiration our young peo-
ple provided was palpable.  Also, their behavior in quite 
a different environment than they are accustomed to 
was courteous as they accepted with delight the recep-
tion they were given. 
 

How proud and grateful we can be for these fine young 
members of our church.  They truly are Ambassadors, 
first for Jesus and also as they represent the young peo-
ple of First English Lutheran Church.  What great role 
models they are, too, for our younger members who are 
sure to follow in their footsteps. 
 

Warm thanks and praise to the directors and the chaper-
ones of this group and the many others who help to make 
the Seraphim Choir tradition flourish at First English. 
 

        Sincerely, 
 

        Joyce Burghardt     

Many Thanks, To and From First English 

Thank You LIFT Meal  
Volunteers and Attendees 
Another year of LIFT meals have ended.  A big thank you 
needs to be extended to the dedicated volunteer crew of 
Margaret Zweig, Annette Ford, Willis Johnson, Sherrill 
Moard, Jim and Joanne Moard, Sara and Kent Van Beek, 
and Jean Wuethrich who met faithfully each week to set 
up, serve and clean up after each meal.  Our caterers 
also did a wonderful job of providing great meals at a 
reasonable price.  Please offer thanks to Schreiner’s 
Diner, Zuppa’s,  Schweitzer’s Catering and Mary’s Family 
Restaurant for their continued support of the FELC LIFT 
meals.  As one confirmation family has expressed,  
“these meals are the best kept secret at FELC.”      

Russet Court Sends Thanks 
To the members of First English 
who donated the wonderful gifts 
to Russet Court Group Home: 
 

We truly appreciate your gener-
osity in the donations we        
received.  Thank you for thinking 
of our program and the clients in 
our care during the recent holi-
day season. 
 

Nicole Francyek 
Program Supervisor 

From a Non-member 
Thanks so much to Seraphim for singing at Bethlehem 
Lutheran Church in Minneapolis this Sunday! I've 
served in the Twin Cities for many years  as a sign lan-
guage interpreter specializing in music and worship, so I 
found myself signing in the pew to "Marching in the 
Light of God."     All the music was well-chosen, and mir-
rored our worship theme for the day.  (I understand that 
wasn't planned; we call it "How Usual," God work-
ing surprises in our lives.)   Seraphim has a great energy
--even at 8 a.m.!--and marvelous voices that blended to 
lift our spirits this cold morning. 
 

Many thanks to you all, for traveling such a distance and 
sharing your considerable God-given talents with all of 
us this morning.  We hope you'll be back soon!   
  

        God bless you all, 
 

        Laura Lingo (and Marie Pritchard) 
  

        PS--EXCELLENT sweatshirts!!! 

Seraphim Choir rehearsing for services at Bethlehem Lutheran Seraphim Choir rehearsing for services at Bethlehem Lutheran Seraphim Choir rehearsing for services at Bethlehem Lutheran Seraphim Choir rehearsing for services at Bethlehem Lutheran 
Church in Minneapolis. The choir sang for two services (8 and Church in Minneapolis. The choir sang for two services (8 and Church in Minneapolis. The choir sang for two services (8 and Church in Minneapolis. The choir sang for two services (8 and 
9 a.m.)9 a.m.)9 a.m.)9 a.m.)    at Bethlehem, then shared their music for the 10:30 a.m.at Bethlehem, then shared their music for the 10:30 a.m.at Bethlehem, then shared their music for the 10:30 a.m.at Bethlehem, then shared their music for the 10:30 a.m.    
service at the Spirit Garage.service at the Spirit Garage.service at the Spirit Garage.service at the Spirit Garage.    

(Appreciation Shown to Seraphim) 
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Summer Chamber Music 

Musicians, mark your calendars and make plans now to join the Summer Chamber Music Program.  Musicians, mark your calendars and make plans now to join the Summer Chamber Music Program.  Musicians, mark your calendars and make plans now to join the Summer Chamber Music Program.  Musicians, mark your calendars and make plans now to join the Summer Chamber Music Program.  This sum-
mer’s 9-week session will begin during the week of Jun. 13 with weekly practice sessions, concluding with a perform-
ance on Aug. 14.  Laura Kenney Henckel, principal cellist of the Fox Valley and Green Bay Symphony orchestras as 
well as director of the St. Joseph Middle School and Xavier High School Orchestras, will again lead this program.   
 
Whether you’ve been playing for a year or a lifetime, all are welcome; private instruction is not necessary.  This is a 
perfect way to continue playing during the summer while learning great music together – with groups that are tai-
lored to individuals’ instruments and experience.     
 
Simply fill out the form below and return by Jun. 1, 2011 to: The Arthur Krempin School of Music & Art, c/o First English 
Lutheran Church, 326 E. North Street, Appleton 54911,or contact Laura Kenney Henckel at kenneycello@gmail.com or 
(920) 739-8604.  Laura will contact you directly with more details.  Cost of the program is $100 per person; limited grants 
are also available so don’t hesitate to participate.  Enroll now and encourage your friends and family, too.  
 

Name:_____________________________________   Phone: Daytime ________________ Evening ________________ 
Address:___________________________________________     E-mail:__________________________ Age:_________ 
Instrument(s): 
Primary________________ Number of years _____            Other  ________________ Number of years ______ 
Previous musical experience: 
Private lessons: 
Yes _________________ Number of years _____     No  _________________ 
Most recent music groups / organizations: 
_______________________  Number of years _____ 
_______________________  Number of years _____ 
_______________________  Number of years _____ 
  

Photo Model Release Form 

I hereby grant permission to be photographed, voluntarily and without compensation, by The Arthur Krempin School of Music andI hereby grant permission to be photographed, voluntarily and without compensation, by The Arthur Krempin School of Music andI hereby grant permission to be photographed, voluntarily and without compensation, by The Arthur Krempin School of Music andI hereby grant permission to be photographed, voluntarily and without compensation, by The Arthur Krempin School of Music and    ArArArArt, understand-t, understand-t, understand-t, understand-
ing that the same is intended for publication by print media, newspaper, television, video, or motion picture.  I additionalling that the same is intended for publication by print media, newspaper, television, video, or motion picture.  I additionalling that the same is intended for publication by print media, newspaper, television, video, or motion picture.  I additionalling that the same is intended for publication by print media, newspaper, television, video, or motion picture.  I additionally cy cy cy consent to the use of my onsent to the use of my onsent to the use of my onsent to the use of my 
name in connection with the publication by print media, newspaper, television, video, or motion pictures of photographs takenname in connection with the publication by print media, newspaper, television, video, or motion pictures of photographs takenname in connection with the publication by print media, newspaper, television, video, or motion pictures of photographs takenname in connection with the publication by print media, newspaper, television, video, or motion pictures of photographs taken    ofofofof    me.me.me.me.    
_______________________________________________________________         _____________________________________________________________________________________________________         _____________________________________________________________________________________________________         _____________________________________________________________________________________________________         ______________________________________    
Subject/ model signature Subject/ model signature Subject/ model signature Subject/ model signature                                                                                 DateDateDateDate    
__________________________________________________________________           ________________________________________ 
Parent/guardian signature (if model is a minor) Parent/guardian signature (if model is a minor) Parent/guardian signature (if model is a minor) Parent/guardian signature (if model is a minor)                 DateDateDateDate    

A Senior Organ Recital by  
Mark Paisar 

I wish to invite each and every one of you to my senior 
recital in Siebert Chapel on the Carthage College Cam-
pus located in Kenosha, WI.  The recital will take place on 
Apr. 3, at 3 p.m.  The recital will feature works by Johann 
Sebastian Bach along with works by French composers 
Charles Tournemire and Charles Marie Widor.  The recital 
will feature the entire Sixth Symphony by Charles Marie 
Widor.  I look forward to sharing the fruits of my studies 
at Carthage College with you on Apr. 3. 
 
    Sincerely, 
    Mark 

Worship and Music 

North Site Worship  
Volunteer Schedule  
The North Site worship volunteer sched-
ule for March, April and May was mailed 
and e-mailed to Sunday worship volun-
teers. Please review this schedule and put your dates on 
your calendar. If you are unable to serve, please make a 
switch or find a substitute and please let the church of-
fice know as soon as possible. Members who receive an 
e-mail with a link to the online version of the schedule 
can find the phone numbers of other volunteers on the 
schedule that is attached to the e-mail. If you would like 
to be included in the next schedule (June/July/August) 
please contact Jean Monson in the church office. 
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Lenten Learning Opportunities 
 
Lenten Journey: Seven Wonders of the Word, is a book of 
daily devotions. You can take this journey on your own or 
with others. Consider getting together with a family mem-
ber, friend, or small group to discuss the readings and 
questions. Books cost $8 and order envelopes are in the 
Gathering Areas. 
 
Register for a small group and RSVP for child care in the 
Gathering Area or online at felc.com.    
 
Lenten Small Groups 
Sunday March 13 -April 17 

9:15 a.m. Downtown Site Library 
9:40 a.m. North Site Office 
 

Wednesday March 16-April 13 
10:15 a.m. Downtown Site Room 110 
4:30 p.m. At same site as worship 
7:15 p.m. At same site as worship 
 

Thursday March 17-April 14 
6:30 a.m. Men’s Ministry North Site 

 
HOLY WEEK SCHEDULE 

April 17 Palm Sunday Worship 
 Downtown Site at 8 a.m.; 9:15 a.m.; 10:30 a.m. 
 North Site at 8:30 a.m. and 10:30 a.m. 
 
April 21 Maundy Thursday Worship  

9:30 a.m. Worship at the Downtown Site  
 with brunch to follow 
6:30 p.m. Worship at the North Site  
6:30 p.m. Worship at the Downtown Site 

 
April 22 Good Friday Worship 

Noon Joint ELCA Good Friday Worship at  
 Prince of Peace 
6:30 p.m. Worship at the North Site  
6:30 p.m. Worship at the Downtown Site 
 

April 24 Easter Worship  
Downtown Site at 8 a.m.; 9:15 a.m.; 10:30 a.m. 
North Site at 8:30 a.m. and 10:30 a.m. 

 
You are invited to a Lenten Journey exploring how 
God’s word creates, calls, commands, saves, sustains, 
shapes and sends each of us. Weekly Wednesday 
Lenten worship, daily devotions and small group dis-
cussions are based on the book Lenten Journey: Seven 
Wonders of the Word.  
 
March 9 Ash Wednesday Worship 
Service of Holy Communion with Imposition of Ashes 

9:30 a.m.     Worship at the Downtown Site 
6:30 p.m.     Worship at the North Site  
6:30 p.m.     Worship at the Downtown Site 
(Please note, there is no fellowship meal,  
confirmation, or LIFT on Ash Wednesday) 

 
Weekly Schedule March 16-April 13 

9:30 a.m.     Worship at Downtown Site  
10:15 a.m.     Lenten Study in Room 110 DS 
4:30 p.m.     Lenten Small Group Study 
4:30 p.m.      Family Art & Bible Games 
5:15 p.m.     Fellowship Meal (freewill donation) 
6:30 p.m.     Worship with Children’s Sermon 
7:15 p.m.     Confirmation 
7:15 p.m.     Grades 10-12   
7:15 p.m.     Lenten Small Group Study 
7:15 p.m.     Family Art & Bible Games 
8p.m.           Seraphim Choir  

 
Wednesday Evening Locations 

March 16 Downtown Site 
March 23 Downtown Site 
March 30 Downtown Site 
April 6 North Site 
April 13 North Site 

Transportation Assistance  
Please call the church office 733-2303 for assistance with 
transportation to worship and/or learning opportuni-
ties. 

Feed My Starving Children: Focus During Lent 
Jul. 18-20 are the dates for the 2011 First English Lutheran Church-Fox Cities MobilePack.  In an effort to 
begin raising awareness about world hunger we are asking FELC members to participate in a special effort 
for the 40 days of Lent.  On Ash Wednesday place a glass jar on your dining room table.  Each time you sit 
down for a meal you place a quarter in the jar.  One quarter=one meal. Families can decide whether this is 
a quarter per family member or household. On the first Sunday following Easter, all will be invited to bring 
their collection of quarters to church for a special offering.  A prayer cube will be distributed for use in 
your home at mealtime reminding us of God’s call to care for those in need. 
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Wednesday Night KidsLife 
KidsLife will meet for the last time for the school year 
on Wednesday, Mar. 2. We had a great year exploring 
Bible stories, the Lord’s Prayer and Ten Command-
ments. Thank you for the privilege of helping your chil-

2011 Lenten Meals  
Meals served from 5:15-6:15 p.m., Worship 6:30 p.m. 
NO RESERVATIONS NEEDED - FREEWILL OFFERING 

Lenten meals will be served before Wednesday evening worship during Lent. No reservations are needed for these 
meals but a freewill offering will be collected each week. March meals are at the Downtown Site and April meals are 
hosted at the North Site. Meals will be served from 5:15-6:15 p.m. on the following dates: 
 

March  9:March  9:March  9:March  9:    No meal ~ Ash WednesdayNo meal ~ Ash WednesdayNo meal ~ Ash WednesdayNo meal ~ Ash Wednesday    
    

Wed. March 16 Wed. March 16 Wed. March 16 Wed. March 16 ----    DOWNTOWN SITE / FELLOWSHIP HALL   DOWNTOWN SITE / FELLOWSHIP HALL   DOWNTOWN SITE / FELLOWSHIP HALL   DOWNTOWN SITE / FELLOWSHIP HALL    
Hosted by:  Sarah CircleHosted by:  Sarah CircleHosted by:  Sarah CircleHosted by:  Sarah Circle    
Yes, I am available to: 
 
___   Clean up  ___  Run dishwasher 

    

Wed. March 23 Wed. March 23 Wed. March 23 Wed. March 23 ----    DOWNTOWN SITE / FELLOWSHIP HALL   DOWNTOWN SITE / FELLOWSHIP HALL   DOWNTOWN SITE / FELLOWSHIP HALL   DOWNTOWN SITE / FELLOWSHIP HALL       
Hosted by:  Sunday School TeachersHosted by:  Sunday School TeachersHosted by:  Sunday School TeachersHosted by:  Sunday School Teachers    
Yes, I am available to: 
 
___   Set Up (4/4:30 p.m.) 
___   Donate vegetable tray (minimum 12” tray)   
___   Donate fresh fruit     Specify: __________________ 
___   Clean up  ___  Run dishwasher    
 

Wed. March 30 Wed. March 30 Wed. March 30 Wed. March 30 ----    DOWNTOWN SITE / FELLOWSHIP HALLDOWNTOWN SITE / FELLOWSHIP HALLDOWNTOWN SITE / FELLOWSHIP HALLDOWNTOWN SITE / FELLOWSHIP HALL    
Hosted by:  50+ Ministry and Miriam CircleHosted by:  50+ Ministry and Miriam CircleHosted by:  50+ Ministry and Miriam CircleHosted by:  50+ Ministry and Miriam Circle    
Yes, I am available to: 

___   Clean Up  ___  Run dishwasher    
 

Wed. April 6 Wed. April 6 Wed. April 6 Wed. April 6 ----    NORTH SITE / ACTIVITY CENTERNORTH SITE / ACTIVITY CENTERNORTH SITE / ACTIVITY CENTERNORTH SITE / ACTIVITY CENTER     
Hosted by: Couples PrayerHosted by: Couples PrayerHosted by: Couples PrayerHosted by: Couples Prayer         
Yes, I am available to:  

___   Set Up (4/4:30 p.m.) 
___   Bake (2 doz. bars or cookies or dessert of your choice) 
___   Clean up  ___  Run dishwasher 
 

Wed. April 13 Wed. April 13 Wed. April 13 Wed. April 13 ----    NORTH SITE / ACTIVITY CENTERNORTH SITE / ACTIVITY CENTERNORTH SITE / ACTIVITY CENTERNORTH SITE / ACTIVITY CENTER        
Hosted by: Church Council Hosted by: Church Council Hosted by: Church Council Hosted by: Church Council     
Desserts provided by:Desserts provided by:Desserts provided by:Desserts provided by: Love and Logic Parenting ClassLove and Logic Parenting ClassLove and Logic Parenting ClassLove and Logic Parenting Class 
Yes, I am available to: 

___   Set Up (4/4:30 p.m.) 
___   Salad Donation (to feed 15-20 people)  Specify: _____________ 
___   Clean up  ___  Run dishwasher 

Confirmation Small Groups to help with 
3/16 clean up (5:30 p.m. arrival): 

Ellen Evensen/Kris Sather and 
 Tom Swenson  

Confirmation Small Groups to help with 
3/23 clean up (5:30 p.m. arrival): 

Emilie Larson and Martha Vandreist 

Confirmation Small Groups to help with 
3/30 clean up (5:30 p.m. arrival) 

Jodi Meyer 
Additional clean up help also needed because 

of area school’s Spring Breaks. 
Celebrate being 50+! 

Confirmation Small Group to help with 
4/6 clean up (5:30 p.m. arrival): 

Sara Snyder and LeAnne McFadden 

Confirmation Small Group to help with 
4/13 clean up (5:30 p.m. arrival): 

Gary Haberland and Barbara Schmidt 

dren explore their faith. Watch for information in the 
summer about KidsLife starting up again in September. 
High school students and adults are needed to help 
lead KidsLife. If you are interested, please contact 
Donna Haberland in the church office. 



 
 
January 2011 Baptisms  
• Thomas James Borman 
• Aubrie Mae Jackl 
• Andrew James Barth 
• Addison MaryJean Kiekhaefer 
 

January 2011 Weddings 
• Andrew Barth and Amy Liebergen 
 
January 2011 Funerals 
• Ruth Schabo 
• Robert Schabo 
 
March Anniversaries 
• Gudrun and Winifried Neubert 

celebrate 45 years together on 
March 4. 

• Eugene and Delores Schreiter 
celebrate 59 years together on 
March 5. 

• Michael and Maren Pekarske 
celebrate 40 years together on 
March 13. 

• Jim and Kim McManus celebrate 
25 years together on March 22. 

• Kirk and Susan Fromhart        
celebrate 45 years together on 
March 26. 

 
March 90+ Birthdays 
• Dorothy Klingbile on March 5 
  Heritage Manor 
  2600 S Heritage Woods Dr. 
  Appleton, WI  54915 
 
• Aldeane Alstad on March 7 
  Carolina Manor 
  3201 W First Ave, #26 
  Appleton, WI  54914 
 
• Leona Ellenbecker on March 15 
  Bethel Home 
  225 N Eagle St, Room 109 
  Oshkosh, WI  54901 

Official Acts Learning 
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Church Library 
These CDs from our ELCA colleges are available for you to 
check out from our libraries: 
Downtown Site: 
• Carthage Wind Orchestra - Think on These 

Things ...  Concert Hightlights 2006-2010, James C. Ripley, conductor  
• Great Hymns of Faith   The St. Olaf Choir, Anton Armastrong, conductor  
• On the Move - Jazz at Luther  Luther College Jazz Band 1   
• When I Survey the Wondrous Cross The Wittenberg University Choir,  

Donald Busarow, director  
• North site: 
• Jazzing by Moonlight Wartbug College Castle Singers, Paul Torkelson,  

director  
• Great Hymns of Faith, Vol. II   The St. Olaf Choir, Anton Armstrong,      

conductor  
• Christmas at Luther 2004 - Tiding of Great Joy  Luther College Choir,  

Weston Noble, conductor  
 It would be great to have many more CDs from our church colleges.  Would 
you have some that you could donate?  Please leave them in the "Return 
Basket" at either library and they will be added to our collection. 
 

FELC Book Club 
Our book selection for March is The 
Faith Club by Ranya Idilby, Suzanne 
Oliver and Priscilla Warner. Join us 
on Monday, Mar. 28 in the Library 
at the Downtown Site at 6:30 p.m. 
for great conversation, time to meet  
new friends and treats. 
 
The Faith Club was started when 
Ranya Idliby, an American Muslim 
of Palestinian descent, recruited 
Suzanne Oliver, a Christian, and 
Priscilla Warner, a Jew, to write a 
children’s book about their three re-
ligions. As the women’s meetings 
began, it became clear that they had 
their own adult struggles with faith 
and religion, and they needed a safe 
haven where they could air their con-
cerns, admit their ignorance, and ex-
plore their own faiths. With courage, 
pain, and sometimes tears, Ranya, 
Suzanne, and Priscilla found them-
selves completely transformed by 
their experience inside the safe co-
coon of the Faith Club, and they real-
ized that they had learned things so 
powerful they wanted to share them 
with the rest of the world. 
 
(Note: book selection for April is 
Dakota by Kathleen Norris.) 

Splash In God’s Word  
Family Faith Camp 
Are you looking for a time for your 
family to connect, learn to live faith 
outside the church building all 
while having fun with music, crafts 
and more? Splash in God’s Word is 
for you! This two night family faith 
camp will focus on two Bibles sto-
ries that involve water and people 
learning to trust in Jesus. Help is 
needed to plan Splash in God’s 
Word, which will be held Monday, 
Jun. 27 and Tuesday, Jun. 28 from    
6-7:30 p.m. Please contact Donna 
Haberland in the church office if 
you are interested in helping to 
plan Splash in God’s Word. 

Bethel Graduates 
Congratulations to Bridget Bakken, 
Linda Hash, Kristy Howard and 
Beth Ulman who completed the Be-
thel Bible class on Mar. 2. Together 
with Bethel teacher, Mary Vanden-
berg, they have completed a two-
year study of the Bible from Genesis 
to Revelation. With thanks to God, 
you have been called and are 
“Blessed to be a Blessing.”  

Save the Date: 
Friday, Apr. 8, 6:30 p.m. for a Family 
Easter  Event featuring the Veggie 
Tale Twas the Night Before Easter. 
 



Learning 
Study Opportunities 

Sunday  Adult EducationSunday  Adult EducationSunday  Adult EducationSunday  Adult Education    
Downtown Site: Downtown Site: Downtown Site: Downtown Site: Daily Disciple-
ship, a study of the Sunday gospel 
lesson meets at 9:15 a.m. each 
week in Room 221. 
North Site: North Site: North Site: North Site: Adults and high 
school students gather for the 
Lenten study discussion in the  
Office at 9:40 a.m. starting Mar. 13.   
 
The March lectionary texts are 
listed below. 
 
March 6: Transfiguration of our Lord 
Exod 24:12-18 
Ps 2  
2 Peter 1:16-21 
Matt 17:1-9 
 
March 9: Ash Wednesday 
Joel 2:1-2, 12-17 or Isa 58:1-12 
Ps 51:1-17 
2 Cor 5:20b-6:10 
Matt 6:1-6, 16-21 
 
March 13 1 Lent 
Gen 2:15-17; 3:1-7 
Ps 32 
Rom 5:12-19 
Matt 4:1-11 
 
March 20 DS, March 27 NS-2 Lent 
Gen 12:1-4a 
Ps 121 
Rom 4:1-5, 13-17 
John 3:1-17 
 
March 27 DS, March 20 NS- 3 Lent  
Exod 17:1-7 
Ps 95 
Rom 5:1-11 
John 4:5-42 
 
 
 

Early Riser’s Women’s Study 
This group meets weekly from          
6-7 a.m. in the Lounge at the Down-
town Site to continue The Me I 
Want to Be    study. Annette Ford is 
the facilitator. 

A Wednesday Bible Study  
This study led by Pastor Mary meets 
weekly at noon in the Lounge at the 
Downtown Site. You are welcome as 
often as you can attend. Each week 
is its own lesson.  

The Thursday 9 a.m. Bible Study 
This group meets Mar. 3, and 10 at 
9 a.m. in the Lounge at the Down-
town Site to study some of Jesus’ 
parables. Barb Mattheis is the facili-
tator. Men and women are welcome 
to visit this small group. 

BIBLE STUDY: Unity in the Midst of Diversity 
Join a women’s small group study “The People of God: Unity in the Midst of 
Diversity.”  
• The Judith Circle meets at 1 p.m. Tuesday, Mar. 1, in Room 110 at the 

Downtown Site. Ruth Rucks is the Bible Study leader. 
• The Miriam Circle meets at 7 p.m. on Wednesday, Mar. 9 at 7:30 p.m. in 

the Lounge at the Downtown Site. 
• The young mom’s group meets Monday, Mar. 7 and Mar. 14 at 9 a.m. in 

the Nursery at the Downtown Site. Children are welcome to come and 
play while mom’s share a study. Contact Traci Diehl 757-6176 for more 
information. 

Ladies, mark Apr. 2, 2011 on your calendar for the Women of the Evangelical 
Lutheran Church Spring Event at Prince of Peace in Appleton. First English 
will host the coffee hour. Please contact Mary Feller 749-9537 to volunteer 
to help bake treats and serve the morning coffee hour. 
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Holy Communion Class 
Parents and children ages 8 and 
older are invited to a 2-session 
workshop on Holy Communion 
from 6-7:30 p.m. on Tuesday, May 17 
and 24 in Room 110 at the Down-
town Site. Participants learn how 
the common elements of bread and 
wine are used in the sacrament and 
review “table manners” for receiving 
this gift of grace. The next class will 
be held in the fall. Please register 
online or by calling the church office 
and indicate if child care is needed 
for siblings. 

Grade 6 Welcome to  
Confirmation (C3) 
All current grade 6 students and 
parents should attend an introduc-
tion to confirmation meeting on 
Wednesday, Apr. 27 from 6:30-8 p.m. 
in the Fellowship Hall at the Down-
town Site. Please return the regis-
tration forms which are being 
mailed to you in mid March. Grade 
6 students, come join the C3 Confir-
mation celebration with current stu-
dents on May 4 from 6:30-8 p.m. 
(location to be announced.) Please 
RSVP for the Apr. 27 and May 4 
dates online at felc.com or by call-
ing Andy in the church office. 

Search for all FELC Professionals:  
Stewardship Workshops 
The Stewardship Committee is 
reaching out to all professionals 
who would be interested in present-
ing at our Educational Workshops.  
We are building on the theme of 
being good stewards of our time, 
money and the world.  We are look-
ing for available CPA’s, Attorneys, 
and Financial Professionals who 
advise on Family Financial Plan-
ning, Estate Planning, Retirement 
Planning, Medicare, Medicaid and 
LTC.  We are looking for individuals 
that have an expertise on Green   
Issues, and how individuals can 
make a Green stamp on our world  
or expertise in time management 
and organization.  Please e-mail 
C o l l i n  G o l d s c h m i d t  a t 
collin.goldschmidt@gmail.com if 
you would be willing to share your 
talents with members of our FELC 
community.   
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Learning Congregational Life 

Children's Learning Time News  
At worship each week it is wonderful 
to see so many children by our pastors 
for the children’s sermon. Also, Spark 
children’s bulletins, crayons and The 
Little Lutheran magazine can be 

picked up as you enter the Sanctuary. This month, 
please review these Bible stories at home that we learn 
in Sunday School.  
Mar. 6 Mar. 6 Mar. 6 Mar. 6 ----    The Great Commission; Matthew 28:16-20; 
Story Bible page 496. 
Mar. 13Mar. 13Mar. 13Mar. 13 - Philip and the Ethiopian Acts 8:26; Story Bi-
ble pages 510. 
Mar. 20Mar. 20Mar. 20Mar. 20 -    Saul to Paul; Acts 9:1-20; Story Bible page 
514. 
Mar. 27 Mar. 27 Mar. 27 Mar. 27 ----    An Angel Frees Peter; Acts 12:1-19; Story Bi-
ble page 528. 
 
NEW! NEW! NEW! NEW! See a sample of the new Spark Family    devotional 
magazine on the bulletin board at the both sites. Spark Spark Spark Spark 
FamilyFamilyFamilyFamily helps families fit faith into everyday life! Each 
quarterly issue includes familiar colorful images from 
the Spark Story Bible used in Sunday School. With 48 
pages of activities, Spark Family is a great resource to 
keep on the kitchen table for conversation starters dur-
ing dinner or at bedtime. To start a one-year subscrip-
tion for your family for $9.49    call (800) 328-4648. 
    
Grades 1Grades 1Grades 1Grades 1----6 Sunday School 6 Sunday School 6 Sunday School 6 Sunday School classes studied the Lord's 
Prayer during January and will receive a certificate when 
they let their Sunday School teacher know they have 
memorized the Lord's Prayer. Con-
gratulations to Jack Mitchell, Ellie 
Debbert, Isaac Laumer and Kyle Schulz 
who have received a certificate. 

Welcoming Barb, Joren and Britta! 
During the month of March, the Welcoming 
Committee would like the Sunday school 
classes, especially the 5th and 8th grade 
classes, to help Joren and Britta Tengesdal 
(Pastor Jeff’s family) transition to life in Ap-
pleton. They would like students to write 
notes to Joren and/or Britta to be mailed to 

their house in Bismarck.  Some ideas for writing the let-
ters would be to: 
• Include a picture of the person sending the note so 

Joren and Britta can start putting names to  the faces. 
• Tell about pets they have (Britta loves animals). 
• Tell the best places in the area to play soccer (Joren 

loves soccer). 
• Tell their favorite places to eat in the area (or their 

favorite something else!). 
We will have a box in the Gathering Area at both sites 
for the kids to drop the notes in; the Welcoming Com-
mittee will take care of mailing them.  

Food, Faith and Fellowship - 
Join us in 2011! 
Are you looking for a chance to get to know more friends 
at First English? We have the perfect opportunity for you 
to get to know other members of First English and enjoy 
some wonderful fellowship. To participate, all you have 
to do is show up with an appetite, a dish to pass and 
willingness to meet others. Pastor Jeff is anxious to par-
ticipate! Those interested in Food, Faith & Fellowship 
will be placed on a 2011 schedule.  
 
Hosts will be assigned and asked to contact the others 
on their list to meet sometime within a 3 month window 
[April/May/June and Sept/Oct/Nov]. Guests will then 
bring a dish to share. If you think you need formal china 
or a larger home to host, we assure you that paper 
plates and a barbecue are just fine and meeting for Sun-
day brunch is growing more and more popular. 
 
Don’t miss this wonderful fellowship opportunity. Com-
plete the registration form below or register online 
(www.felc.com). Schedules will be distributed in early 
March. You will only host once in a calendar year.  
 
Name(s)________________________________________ 
 
Address ________________________________________ 
 
City _______________________ Zip _________________ 
 
Phone__________________________________________ 
 
Email __________________________________________ 
 
Questions? Contact Traci Diehl 757-6176 or 
tjdiehl@new.rr.com. Deadline to register is Mar. 15. 

Confirmation and High School Volunteers 
Needed 
Both greeters/ushers and acolytes are needed for the 
mid-week worship services during Lent. For each service 
2-3 ushers and 2-3 acolytes are needed.  Please register 
online or let Jean Monson (jmonson@felc.com) in the 
church office know if you can assist. Worship is at      
6:30 p.m. each Wednesday; plan on arriving 15-20 min-
utes before the start of worship. 
 
March 9:   Ash Wednesday, Both  Sites 
March 16: Downtown Site 
March 23: Downtown Site 
March 30: Downtown Site 
April 6:     North Site 
April 13:   North Site 



Discipleship Opportunities 
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Visitor Care /FELC Hospitality 
Goal: Continue to make FELC a 
welcoming place for visitors and 
their family and friends.  Implement 
training to coordinate improved 
follow-up activities and help pro-
vide recruitment and training of 
Welcome Hosts, Coffee Hour Hosts 
and Greeters. 
Projected date of first meeting: 
March. 
Team Participants:  If you have re-
cently joined FELC, have visited a 
variety of churches or have hospital-
ity as one of your key spiritual gifts 
– this task force would be a fit for 
you. 
Estimate of participant’s time on 
task force: 1-3 planning meetings 
while working with the Congrega-
tional Growth ministry Team and 
pastors. Also, participation and as-
sistance with forthcoming training 
sessions for enhanced volunteer 
roles. 
Contact: Jean Monson in the 
church office by phone, email at 
jmonson@felc.com or express inter-
est online at www.felc.com. 
 

Summer Fellowship Events 
Task Force:2011 Church Picnic/
Timber Rattlers Game 
Goal: To make summer plans to 
begin planning for the 2011 Church 
Picnic (scheduled for Sunday, Jun. 
26) and a 2011 Timber Rattlers 
baseball game.  
Projected date of first meeting: 

March/April. 
Team Participants:  Summer fel-
lowship through the church picnic 
and Timber Rattler game and tail-
gate are  an annual event. If you like 
to see people enjoying  themselves 
and connecting with others, this 
could be the task force for you! New 
ideas and energy are always wel-
comed. 

Task forces focus on Short-term Projects 
Task forces are short-term, focused ministries that are vital to the work of First English. Typically, they work closely 
with one of the FELC ministry teams. The following task forces are currently seeking members: 

Estimate of participant’s time on 
task force: 2-4 planning meetings. 
Contact: Jean Monson in the 
church office by phone, email at 
jmonson@felc.com or express inter-
est online at www.felc.com. 
 
North Site Worship Area 
Goal: The Worship Ministry Team is 
requesting creative individuals to 
consider being on this task force to 
help envision and create more ban-
ners and/or drapings for the North 
Site Worship Area.  
Projected date of first meeting: 

March/April. 
Team Participants:  FELC member 
and Worship Ministry Team mem-
ber, Karrie Aaseby has offered to 
work with the individuals willing to 
participate on this task force.  Karrie 
brings a wealth of background, his-
tory and talent to both our worship 
sites.  This will prove to me a won-
derful opportunity for anyone inter-
ested. If you enjoy liturgical art or if 
your spiritual gift inventory finds 
you to find joy in artistry, faith and 
service, this would be a good fit for 
you. You do not need to be a seam-
stress. 
Estimate of participant’s time on 
task force:  2-3 meetings. 
Contact: Karrie Aaseby (751-0192) 
or Pastor Mary (mbauer@felc.com 
or 733-2303).�

 
Worship in the Park 
Worship in the Park is 
scheduled for the fol-
lowing dates in 2011:  
Jun. 12, 19 and 26; Jul.10, Jun. 12, 19 and 26; Jul.10, Jun. 12, 19 and 26; Jul.10, Jun. 12, 19 and 26; Jul.10, 
17 and 24 ;17 and 24 ;17 and 24 ;17 and 24 ;    Aug.  7, 14 Aug.  7, 14 Aug.  7, 14 Aug.  7, 14 
and 21. and 21. and 21. and 21.     
Last year Mother Na-
ture did not cooperate 
for our Sunday worship but this be-
loved worship service will again be 
scheduled for nine Sundays in the 
summer of 2011.  

2011 DISCIPLESHIP ROLES 
NEEDED FOR WORSHIP IN THE 
PARK 
• An individual or family willing to 

oversee and coordinate this sum-
mer ministry.  In late May, coordi-
nate equipment and worship 
items, help coordinate volun-
teers, notifying pastors of 
weather conditions and at the 
end of the season return equip-
ment and worship to storage. 

• Assist with set up and take down 
1-2 times per summer. 

Interested? Contact Jean Monson in 
the church office  (733-2303 or 
jmonson@felc.com.)  
You can also express interest online 
at www.felc.com. June park volun-
teers will be listed on the April/May/
June Downtown worship volunteer 
schedule. 

Feed My Starving Children - 
Restaurant of the Month 
 
 
 
    

Buffalo Wild Wings PromotionBuffalo Wild Wings PromotionBuffalo Wild Wings PromotionBuffalo Wild Wings Promotion    
421 Casaloma Court, Grand Chute421 Casaloma Court, Grand Chute421 Casaloma Court, Grand Chute421 Casaloma Court, Grand Chute    

3201 E. Calumet, Appleton3201 E. Calumet, Appleton3201 E. Calumet, Appleton3201 E. Calumet, Appleton    

 
Each month an area restaurant has 
agreed to donate a percentage of 
their proceeds to Feed My Starving 
Children. On Sunday, Mar. 13, both 
area Buffalo Wild Wings locations 
(421 Casaloma Court, Grand Chute, 
and 3201 E. Calumet, Appleton) 
will donate 10% of their food re-
ceipts.  All you need to do is men-
tion “Feed My Starving Children” or 
present an article, flyer or print 
material for your food purchase to 
qualify.  Thank you for your sup-
port of the First English-Fox Cities 
MobilePack effort. 




